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Dear Jay, 

   

In today's plenary session at San 
Diego, Bill Gates (wearing a Rotary 
polio cap) announced another large gift 
to Rotary. In case you missed it, a 
newspaper article appears below. 
Gates praised Rotary for our historic 
eradication drive. 

  

In addition, the government of the United Kingdom 
announced a gift of 100 million British Pounds and Germany 
gave 100 million Euros. When converted to US Dollars, this 
represents $280 million from those governments. 

As a result, Rotary has now $535 million new dollars to help 
eradicate polio. 

 
Please distribute to your members. 



 
  

 

  
 

 Rotary, Gates Foundation 
announce $355 Million for Polio 
Eradication  
 
New challenge grant helps bridge critical funding 
gap, inspire other donors in global effort to end 
crippling childhood disease  

  

SAN DIEGO, Calif., U.S.A. (Jan. 21, 2009) -- 
Rotary International and the Bill & Melinda 
Gates Foundation have announced they will 
contribute a combined $355 million in new 
funds for polio eradication. 

 
The Gates Foundation is awarding Rotary a 
$255 million challenge grant, which Rotary will 
match with $100 million raised by its members 
and supporters over the next three years. As a 
spearheading partner in the Global Polio 
Eradication Initiative (GPEI), Rotary's chief role is fundraising, advocacy and 
mobilizing volunteers. The announcement came during the Rotary 
International Assembly, the humanitarian service organization's annual 
leadership conference. 

  



 

  

"Rotarians, government leaders and health professionals have made a 
phenomenal commitment to get us to a point at which polio afflicts only a 
small number of the world's children," said Bill Gates, co-chair of the Gates 
Foundation. "However, complete elimination of the polio virus is difficult and 
will continue to be difficult for a number of years. Rotary in particular has 
inspired my own personal commitment to get deeply involved in achieving 
eradication." 

  

 

  

In accepting the Gates challenge, Rotary Foundation Chair Jonathan 
Majiyagbe said the funding partnership will inspire other polio eradication 
allies, both current and new, to ramp up their support.  "With the support of 
the Bill &Melinda Gates Foundation, we are on the brink of eradicating one of 
the most feared diseases in the world," Majiyagbe said. "This shared 
commitment of Rotary and the Gates Foundation should encourage 
governments and nongovernmental organizations to ensure that resources 
are available to end polio once and for all." 

  

"This partnership of Rotary and the Gates Foundation offers a historic 
opportunity to rid the world of a disease that robs children of their futures," 



said RI President Dong Kurn Lee. "It is a significant boost toward making 
real our dream of a polio-free world."  

  

 

  

Rotary will spend the grant money in direct support of immunization 
activities carried out by the Global Polio Eradication Initiative, which is 
spearheaded by Rotary and its partners, the World Health Organization, the 
U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, and UNICEF. Rotary will 
distribute the funds through grants to WHO and UNICEF. 

  

Polio eradication has been Rotary's top priority since 1985, and since then 
Rotary clubs have raised nearly $800 million for the effort. Although the 
initiative has slashed the number of polio cases by 99 percent, the wild 
poliovirus still persists in four countries: Afghanistan, India, Nigeria, and 
Pakistan, and imported cases from those nations threaten to reinfect 
countries where the virus has been stopped. The initiative currently faces a 
critical funding shortfall that must be closed if eradication is to be achieved.  

  

This is the second challenge grant Rotary has received from the Gates 
Foundation for polio eradicatioin. In November 2007, Rotary accepted a 
$100 million challenge grant, which Rotary is matching dollar-for-dollar. The 
two challenge grants represent a combined total of $555 million in polio 
eradication funds. Rotary's three-year effort to raise the matching funds for 
both grants is called Rotary's $200 Million Challenge. Rotary invites the 
general public to participate by visiting www.rotary.org/endpolio to learn 
about polio eradication and contribute to the challenge match. 

  

Rotary is an international humanitarian service organization with more than 
33,000 clubs in about 200 countries and geographical areas. Rotary's 1.2 
million members are men and women who are business, professional and 
community leaders united by a commitment to make the world a better 
place through volunteer service. 
 

 



Contact Tom 

Tom Branum, Sr. 
RI Director 2007-2009 
16230 Seminole Rd. 
Noblesville, Indiana 46062 
tombranumsenior@cs.com 
  

 

Important Dates and 
Reminders  
  

• Sept. 10-13, 2009:  Zones 29/30 Rotary 
Institute, Tulsa, Oklahoma 

A more comprehensive list of important dates 
can be found at the "Calendar of Events" tab on the Zones 29/30 
website.  Let others know what you are doing.  Please tell Zones 29-
30 webmaster Todd Lindley of any dates planned for your district 
(including your district conference) during the next year.  His email 
address is:  rotary6060.tl@gmail.com.  

About Us 
 
Rotary International Zones 29 and 30 are comprised of 24 Rotary districts in 
12 states in the Heart of America.  

  

Tom Branum is a member of the Rotary Club of Castleton/Indianapolis 
Northeast, Indiana, USA. 

  

Your newsletter editor is Karin Blue.  Contact Karin at karin_blue@att.net 

  

Contact Tom Branum at tombranumsenior@cs.com.  The Rotary 
International Zones 29/30 website is www.rizones29-30.net.  

Some graphics used by permission of The Library of 
Graphics for Rotarians.  Thank you to Tord Elfwendahl.  
Please visit his site. 

 

 


